
CAMP STRUCTURE 
As always, maintenance is something that never ends, we 
are finishing the bathrooms and the next project is the 
kitchen renovation. Please pray and consider helping us. 

GUARDIANS OF FAITH  
This project with boys is going well and it is 

wonderful to see them growing up and becoming 
honorable men. 

OUR FAMILY  
Peter is still recovering from his torn bicep tendon, 

which makes things a bit difficult, as so much of the 
development of camp and church depends on him.  It will 
be several months before he can do normal work again. 

Kevin came to spend the summer with us and also 
undergo some health treatment. It has been a blessing to 
have him here with us. 

Stanley stayed in the US to work. 

Our theme for the year at camp is BUT GOD, and we 
can really see HIM act and work in every situation, how 
WONDERFUL it is to serve a God like this!  

Thank you very much for your encouragement in 
emails, messages and for your financial support.
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Dear Prayer Warriors,
	God has been so good to us. Many things have 

happened since our last letter, BUT GOD has sustained us 
and none of the things that happened change the FACT 
that GOD IS GOOD. 

The ministries that God has entrusted to our hands 
have been going well. 

THE CHURCH IN ELDORADO 
Our church group is faithful and growing in the Lord. 

We have a young couple of new converts, it is incredible 
and encouraging to see where they came from, BUT 
GOD, made a difference in their lives. He was a military 
man who had a bad idea of ​​ believers and pastors. She 
(wife) had already attempted suicide several times, 
because of terrible things she experienced, BUT GOD 
came into their lives, using our ministry to bring them 
and now disciple them.  

CHURCH STRUCTURE  
We are raising funds to build new Sunday School  

classrooms, kitchen and fellowship hall. 

CAMP 
Since our Family Camp that we wrote about it in the 

last letter, we have also had our Ladies Retreat, where 
we again broke the record in the numbers. This was a 
great retreat and from which we have already reaped 
rewards.  

On June 22nd we will have a Couples Retreat 
(please pray for this retreat). A big problem in our area is 
the lack of stable couples and families. 

We will have 6 more camps by the end of the year.

Contact:
Phone: (864) 392-2505 

Email: petezir@gmail.com

Baptist International Missions, Inc. (BIMI) 
P.O. Box 9 

Harrison, TN 37341

Mission Board

Madison Baptist Church 
2323 Portage Rd. 

Madison, WI 53705

Sending Church

     In Brazil For Christ, 

	 Peter, Zirlene, Stanley and Kevin 

Doolittle

Jose and Amnerys 

(from Venezuela) 

have trusted the 

Lord as their 
Savior. 

Pray for their 

growth.


